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Notification of the Government Pension Fund Committee  
on Code of Conduct for Employees and Workers  

(No. 2) 
B.E. 2562 (2019) 
--------------------------- 

Whereas it is expedient to improve the code of conduct of employees and workers 
to be more appropriate; 

By virtue of Section 24  of the Government Pension Fund Act B.E. 2539 (1996 ) , in 
conjunction with the Resolution of the Governance Subcommittee No. 1 / 2 5 6 2 dated 
February 18, 2019, the Secretary-General hereby issues the Notification as follows: 

Clause 1. This Notification is called “Notification of Government Pension Fund on 
Code of Conduct for Employees and Workers (No. 2), B.E. 2562 (2019)” 

 Clause 2. This Notification shall come into force from the day following the 
announcement date onwards. 

 Clause 3.  Clause 10 (4) (b) of the Government Pension Fund Notification on Code of 
Conduct for Employees and Workers B.E. 2561(2018) shall be repealed and replaced with 
the following instead:  

                         “ (b) cannot accept gifts or any other benefits from persons other than 
relatives or friends whose value exceeds three thousand baht. If the employee cannot avoid 
it, the employee may receive such a gift or benefit but must be reported to the supervisor 
to determine appropriateness. If it is considered inappropriate, the employee shall return 
such gift or benefit to the giver without delay or deliver such gift or benefit to the Human 
Resources Management Department for further allocation for the benefit of the public 
charity.” 
                             

Announced on the 24 Day of March B.E. 2562 (2019) 
 

(signature) 
(Mr. Vitai Ratanakorn) 

Secretary General Government Pension Fund 


